PUBLIC SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING
April 25,2018

The Public Service Committee met Wednesday, April 25, 2018 at 5:30 pm in the City Hall
Conference Room, 17 S. 8t Street, Miles City, Montana.

Committee Member Andrews called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. Present were
Committee Members; Dwayne Andrews, Ken Gardner, Kathy Wilcox and
Chairperson John Uden was absent. Also present was Minute Recorder Ally Capps.

1. Request of Citizens/Public Comment
-None-
2z Committee Member Comments
-None-
3. Review and make Recommendation for Handicapped Parking in front of

private residence across the street from Garfield School.
Committee Member Andrews asked for public comment.

Citizen Kenneth Thueringer 915 Alice Street, asked the committee to place a
handicapped parking space in front of the house on 1010 Garland. He felt he had
made numerous attempts and has not had long-term success working with Garfield
school employees on not parking in front the house. Committee Member Gardner
asked Citizen Thueringer if this was his permanent residence. Citizen Thueringer
replied, not at this time. He is working on the house to sell or becoming the
permanent residence.

Committee Member Gardner had met with Public Works Director Gray and
proposed to put a “private parking” sign in front of the residence being there is not
a permanent resident in the house. If the house becomes their permanent home, the
City will add a “handicapped parking” sign and paint the curb blue. If the house
sells or rents the “private parking” sign will be removed.

** Committee Member Andrews made a Recommendation to put a private
parking sign and waive the $70.00 fee for the house on 1010 Garland. If the
house is the Thueringer’s permanent residence or rented to a handicapped
person or family, the City will designate a permanent handicapped parking
space including a handicapped parking sign and painting the curb blue. The City
will remove the private parking sign, if the residence is rented or sold to a non-
handicapped person or family, seconded by Committee Chair Wilcox. On a roll-
call vote, the Motion passed 3-0.



4. Review insurance coverage for inflatable bounce house type of equipment
when on City owned property.

Committee Member Andrews commented that the discussion for coverage on
insurance for inflatable type of play equipment was adequately discussed in the
Council Meeting on April 24, 2018 and asked other Committee Members if they
agreed. There was no further comment.

5. Adjournment

**Committee Member Wilcox moved to adjourn, seconded by Committee
Member Gardner, motion passed unanimously,
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